Central Virginia Intergroup
Board Meeting Minutes
March 16, 2025

Welcome:  Serenity Prayer, 12 Steps, 12 Traditions, Concept of OA Service – Concept 3.

Present:  Debbie C., April M., Susan H., Susie H., Hope R., Jolee, Beth Lynn S., Aileen, Mary P., Terrie S., Celeste L., Jeri.

Agenda Review:  Add: Old Business – Bylaws; New Business – Opportunity for service.

Approve February 2025 Minutes: Debbie C. moved to approve February 2025 minutes, Mary P. seconded motion, passed unanimously.

Board Member Reports:

Chair:  Debbie welcomed Jolee, new Intergroup Rep for Sunday 10:30am meeting (replacing Helen). Carol has resigned as IR for the Friday 11:30am meeting. Debbie submitted CVIG comments on proposals to WSBC.

Vice-chair: Vacant – no report

WSBC Delegate: Susie H. thanked all Intergroup Reps who reported on group conscience discussions of WSBC amendment proposals. She will do her best to carry forward CVIG wishes in voting on proposals that come before the WSBC in May.

Treasurer: April referred to treasurer’s reports distributed with meeting agenda.

Secretary: Susan referred to minutes distributed with meeting agenda.

Region 7 Representative: Vacant – no report.

Intergroup Representative Reports:

Celeste reported on a format change for Thursday 11:30am meeting. The literature rotation will include the OA 12x12, OA Brown Book, and AA Big Book.

Committee Chair Reports:

Terrie S. reported the Spring Retreat, themed “You Are Not Alone”, has a full agenda including a keynote speaker, meditation, writing, discussion on the retreat theme, fun activities and time to network with other OA friends. Bring your own lunch; the committee will provide cold water. Surprise door prizes will be given out during the day…and everyone will get a prize! Terrie thanked the committee for working together on the retreat. She asked Intergroup Reps to mention the retreat at their meetings and encourage registration on the CVIG website.

Old Business:

Aileen and Becky have completed the CVIG board roster. The list has been posted in the secure location on the CVIG website.

[bookmark: _GoBack]April agreed to update the CVIG Bylaw with changes that were enacted by the board at past board meetings.

New Business:

April, Susie H., and Aileen agreed to serve on the Nominating Committee for 2025-2026 Board Members including officers, WSBC Delegate and Region 7 Representative. These board positions will be voted on in August 2025 and will take effect in September 2025.

Debbie asked for volunteers to audit the recordings of the CVIG members who spoke during the World Service Marathon. Jolee, Celeste and Terrie agreed to audit the recordings.

Terrie will attend the Community Outreach workshop at the virtual Region 7 Spring Assembly (March 29 at 3:30pm.). Hope encouraged others to attend the workshops as a visitor by pre-registering on the Region 7 website.

Action Items:

Intergroup Reps will mention the Spring Retreat during their weekly meetings and encourage registration on the CVIG website; April will work on updating CVIG Bylaws; Volunteers will audit the recordings and provide feedback to Debbie; Debbie will send out an announcement about the Region 7 Spring Assembly and encourage pre-registration. 


